MD’s Monthly Update – May 2010
Dear colleagues
I am pleased to provide you with a brief overview of key activities which took place in May. 
Registrations have opened for the FIDIC conference in New Delhi, taking place from 19-22 September. We look forward to strong delegations from all member associations, to participate in a strong business programme, and an exciting social programme. Please note that there is strong demand on hotel rooms, so we urge you to book accommodation before 30 June if possible, and to take advantage of the Early Bird rates. Please note that special room rates are only available through the conference PCO.
See you there.  Best regards.
Enrico

- The FIDIC Executive Committee met in Mexico over two full days.  A summary of key outputs will be provided in the next E-News.  Particular focus was given to issues related to the restructuring of the FIDIC office; a review of FIDIC’s subscriptions and the disparity of the basis of staff reported by the associations; regional strategies; new initiatives on integrity, sustainability, climate change, business practice; FIDIC’s relationship with Development Banks and other clients; the expanding FIDIC training programme; and the state of the industry in view of economic challenges currently faced in many countries. FIDIC continues to focus on adding value to its services to members.

-  The Executive Committee also participated in the 25th Anniversary celebrations and conference of Mexican member association CNEC, where the role of the engineer in infrastructure developed was carefully analysed. Considerable interest was registered in FIDIC training courses.

- Also in attendance in Mexico were representatives from 8 Latin American countries, members of the Pan American Federation, FEPAC. FIDIC has been working hard to encourage these countries to join FIDIC, thereby strengthening representation for the industry in this important region.  There was a generally positive response, which will hopefully be reflected at the General Assembly in New Delhi. 
- FIDIC directly supported new initiatives and training events in Montenegro, Syria and Libya, where possible membership of FIDIC was also discussed.  New training initiatives have been agreed with Tecniberia, Spain, and with ATCEA, Turkey.
- the FIDIC President and Managing Director attended the annual meeting of European Federation EFCA, where the two presidents signed a new cooperation agreement.  This Agreement will streamline activities for the industry in Europe, and enable FIDIC and EFCA to be co-branded, with EFCA representing FIDIC in Europe, and with FIDIC having greater representation in Europe.  A priority is to encourage the European Commission to adopt the Harmonised FIDIC contract with its projects. 
-  planning is well advanced for the FIDIC Asian Users Conference, taking place in Beijing at the end of June – details are available through the FIDIC website.
- the FIDIC Business Practice Committee conferred by teleconference to review and progress a number of new products, including an updated QBS guide; a new guide on Safety in Design; a possible international award for quality clients; and part two of the Definition of Services for consultants. Some of the new tools will be highlighted at the FIDIC conference in New Delhi in September.
